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Dear Interested Party: 
 
We are sending you this information because you may have an interest in air quality 
related activities associated with Michigan Potash Operating, LLC (Michigan Potash).   
The company has submitted an air permit application (No. APP-2024-0182) for the 
proposed installation and operation of a potassium chloride (potash) and sodium chloride 
(salt) processing facility.  The facility is proposed to be located near Schofield Road and 
120th Avenue in Evart Township, Osceola County, Michigan.   
 
The law requires the Michigan Department of Environment, Great Lakes, and Energy 
(EGLE) to open some actions for the public to comment on, such as what Michigan 
Potash is requesting.  Public comments are a very important part of making sure the 
application has been thoroughly reviewed.   
 
Information about the air permit application, such as a summary of the proposed project, 
the proposed permit conditions, and the technical fact sheet containing the regulatory 
analysis of the proposed permit conditions are available to review.  This information, as 
well as what we can consider in our decision, may be found at 
Michigan.gov/EGLEAirPublicNotice and select “Applications Open for Comment” or you 
may contact me for printed copies.   
 
The AQD held a virtual public hearing for the proposed facility in 2021.  The current 
application is the same, except for minor updates to a device that reduces some 
pollutants and adjustments to particulate matter emission limits.  We encourage you to 
view the recording of the 2021 hearing to learn more about the proposed project and the 
permit application review. 
 
If you decide to comment on this draft air permit, you may submit comments in a variety 
of ways by January 27, 2025. 
 

 
E-mail your comment to EGLE-AQD-PTIPublicComments@Michigan.gov 
 

 Mail your comment to Michigan Department of Environment, Great Lakes, and 
Energy, Air Quality Division, Permit Section, P.O. Box 30260, Lansing, 
Michigan 48909-7760. 
 

Leave us a voicemail comment by calling 517-284-0900. 
 

At the public hearing, if held. 
 

https://www.michigan.gov/EGLEAirPublicNotice
https://www.egle.state.mi.us/aps/downloads/permits/PubNotice/NSR_PTIs_Open_for_Comment.pdf
https://youtu.be/m-VI4uDCXfc?si=djyi6PA68cUY39Z6
mailto:EGLE-AQD-PTIPublicComments@Michigan.gov
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Please note, for this public comment period, a public hearing must be requested. 
 
You may request a public hearing be held, in writing, to the email or address above by 
January 9, 2025.  If requested, a virtual informational session and public hearing will be 
held on January 16, 2025, beginning at 6:00 p.m.  A brief presentation about the 
proposed project and the draft air permit with a short question and answer session will be 
followed immediately by the hearing to take official comments on the record.  You may 
contact me at 517-648-6663 on January 10, 2025, to determine if a hearing was 
requested and will be held. 
 
The AQD will review and consider all comments received during the comment period 
before making the final decision, and a written response and a copy of the decision made 
about the proposed permit will be provided to you.   
 
If you have any questions, please feel free to contact me. 
 
 Sincerely, 
 

 
 
 Andrew J. Drury, Senior Engineer Specialist 
 General Manufacturing Unit 
 Permit Section, Air Quality Division 
 517-648-6663 
 DruryA@Michigan.gov 
  

mailto:DruryA@Michigan.gov
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Enclosures 
cc/enc:   Senator Roger Hauck 
 Representative Tom Kunse 
 Supervisor Doug Derscheid, Evart Township 
 Denise Custer, Evart Township Clerk 
 Tracey Cochran, Osceola County Clerk 
 Whitney Gravelle, President, Bay Mills Indian Community 
 Austin Lowes, Chairman, Sault Ste. Marie Tribe of Chippewa Indians 
 David M. Arroyo, Chairman, Grand Traverse Band of Ottawa and Chippewa 

Indians 
 Larry Romanelli, Ogema, Little River Band of Ottawa Indians 
 Regina Gasco-Bentley, Chair, Little Traverse Bay Band of Odawa Indians 
 Beverly Carrick, Interim Executive Director, Chippewa Ottawa Resource 

Authority 
 Michael Langendorf, Environmental Coordinator, Chippewa Ottawa Resource 

Authority 
 Genevieve Damico, U.S. Environmental Protection Agency, Region 5 
 Constantine Blathras, U.S. Environmental Protection Agency, Region 5 
 Eric Marko, P.E., NTH Consultants, Ltd. 
 Sydney Hart, Legislative Liaison, EGLE 
 Hugh C. McDiarmid Jr., Communications Manager, EGLE 
 Regina Strong, Environmental Justice Public Advocate, EGLE 
 Josef Greenberg, Public Information Officer, EGLE 
 Shane Nixon, EGLE 
 
 
 
 


